
 
 

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 

 
NOTICE 

 
THE FLINT OFFICE IS CLOSED TO PUBLIC ACCESS UNTIL 

AUGUST 16, 2021 
 
Please take notice that in an effort to reduce the potential spread of the COVID-
19 virus, the Flint Office of the Clerk is closed to the public and will not accept 
mail until August 16, 2021. 
 
The Pro Se Electronic Document Upload Program (PEDUP) remains available 
for use 24/7 by Pro Se or unrepresented debtors.  The system can be accessed 
at the following link:  https://www.mieb.uscourts.gov/proseSS 
 
The Bay City Office of the Clerk is the only office able to accept mail during this 
temporary closure.  As such and until August 16, 2021, all Court documents 
should be mailed to: 

111 First Street 
Bay City, Michigan 48708 

(989) 894-8840 
 
Please contact the Clerk’s Office with any questions regarding emergency filing 
of traditional paper documents by calling one of the following numbers: (313) 
316-6155; (313) 212-8858; or (313) 310-7549 

 
 

Date: August 6, 2021 Todd M. Stickle    
Clerk of Court 

https://www.mieb.uscourts.gov/proseSS

